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 R2 Note … 

H 
eart Strangely Warmed...On May 24, 

1738, the would-be founder of a People 

Called Methodist, John Wesley was 

struggling in his faith.  It’s reassuring to 

know that even great pillars of faith sometimes 

struggle.  What makes them great is how they rise 

again from the depths.  On that day, John attended 

a group meeting on Aldersgate Street.  Though he 

was reluctant to 

attend, as he 

heard the leader 

read from Martin 

Luther’s Preface 

to the Epistle to 

the Romans he 

felt his “heart 

strangely 

warmed.”  In his 

regular              

devotional      

practice of       

journaling he 

wrote about it 

that night at 

about 8:45 p.m.  

"while he was   

describing the 

change which God 

works in the heart 

through faith in Christ, I felt my heart strangely 

warmed.  I felt I did trust in Christ, Christ alone for 

salvation; and an assurance was given me that He 

had taken away my sins, even mine, and saved me 

from the law of sin and death." 

This wasn’t the last time Wesley was assured of his 

salvation.  Which is one reason the theological  

concept of “reassurance” is an important part of 

what it means to be a People Called Methodist.  

Jesus’ death on the cross justified all people, it 

closed the gap that existed between us and God.  A 

key step in justification is repentance, recognizing 

our self-centered nature, seeking forgiveness by 

turning again to God, and making a conscious   

decision to live a God-centered life.  It’s               

reminiscent of this scene from Luke’s gospel, “Then 

[Jesus] opened their minds to understand the   

scriptures.  He 

said to them, 

‘This is what is 

written” the 

Christ will suffer 

and rise from the 

dead on the third 

day, and a 

change of heart 

and life for the 

forgiveness of 

sins must be 

preached in his 

name to all      

nations            

beginning from                

Jerusalem” (Luke 

24:45-47, CEB).  

Reassurance is 

experiencing 

again the         

assurance of our salvation. Reassurance refuels our 

faith, refuels our changed lives, empowers us to 

keep choosing a God-centered life. 

Welsey experienced this in the context of a small 

group.  Perhaps this is one of the reasons he        

emphasized the importance of small groups.      

 

                                           Continued on Page 2.                                                                 

A plaque erected in Aldersgate Street, London, in 1926 by the Drew              
Theological Seminary of the Methodist Episcopal Church in Madison, N. J., 

marks the probable site of John's Wesley's now famous moment of spiritual 
revelation. Photo courtesy of Wikimedia Commons. 
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He organized this movement of a People Called      

Methodist into societies, classes, and bands with 

the specific purpose of providing a framework for 

people to have their hearts strangely warmed by 

the Spirit and to experience renewal and              

reassurance.                                                             

The Societies were much like our congregations 

today.  The furniture in the meeting houses was 

moveable.  

The pews 

were not 

fixed to the 

floor       

because 

when the 

Society 

wasn’t   

worshiping 

the building 

became a 

center for 

the          

Society’s 

mission 

work.  The 

first Society 

in Bristol, England met in the New Room.  It was 

out of the New Room that the Society served the 

community, medical care was provided for those 

who couldn’t afford to see a doctor, the poor were 

fed, children were taught, and more.  It turns out 

moveable furniture in the sanctuary isn’t a new 

thing. 

While Societies were the congregational gathering, 

Classes were smaller groups of 10-12 people, and 

Bands were still smaller groups of 4-6 people.  If 

the Societies were for learning, the Classes were 

designed to experience reassurance the fruit of 

which was changed lives and behaviors, and the 

closed and confidential Bands were for those who 

wanted to grow ever deeper through changed 

emotions and motivations.  There were even small 

groups that met for rehabilitation. We would liken 

these groups to our modern Alcoholics            

Anonymous.  John Wesley had a heart for all      

people regardless of their age or station in life.  

Everyone in the Society participated in a weekly 

Class but not everyone was part of a Band.          

Accountability, compassion, and care were           

hallmarks of these groups.  They focused their time 

and attention to the General Rules expressed 

through the Means of Grace.  The result was 

stronger discipleship and renewal not just of the 

gathered faith community but the larger            

community as well.  We might say they were      

making disciples of Jesus Christ who were           

transforming the world around them. 

God has 

called me 

back to 

these early 

days of 

Methodism 

for a reason.  

This         

pandemic 

and physical 

distancing 

remind us of 

a common      

yearning.  

Whether we 

are           

introverts or 

extroverts, we are a social people who need deep, 

meaningful human connection.  We’ve witnessed 

the need for socialization on the national news as 

recent holiday gatherings at the Lake of the Ozarks 

raised both ire and cheers.  As a people of faith, we 

need something more.  We need the kind of small 

group gatherings in which we can know and be 

known, in which we can build a deep sense of trust, 

care, and companionship, where we can grow in 

our faith, our discipleship, and be held accountable, 

where we can experience reassurance and feel our 

hearts strangely warmed.  In this we will find not 

only personal renewal but also the renewal of our       

Society, Court Street UMC.  I encourage you to read 

more about our upcoming summer worship series 

for three small group opportunities we will be      

offering. 

We may not yet know when we will regather             

in-person.  Nevertheless, until we meet and again, 

May God’s grace and peace enfold your spirit, 

Rev. Rebecca 

R2 Note Continued… 

Wiley House Update 

Mary Ann Echelmeier, Outreach & Witness  

Co-Chair 

This month, I made tuna salad for a crowd and 

leaving several loaves of bread, potato chips, and 

baked beans.  Jan and Alan Finke donated 8 

loaves of banana bread. Carolyn Horstmeier   

donated 6 sets of towels, and we continue to 

replenish their supply of paper plates.  We     

supplied the meal on Friday May 22.  Four         

volunteers and 20 guests are currently at Wiley 

House.  Don’t forget that gift cards to local       

restaurants are also a way to assist Wiley House. 

JOY Group Meeting 
(Just Older Youth) 

Linda Mealy, Lay Leader 

The JOY Group meetings are cancelled  

indefinitely. 

  Baby Grace  

Linda Mealy, Coordinator 

Total diapers handed out for May were 1,150,    

representing 15 families.  

   Food Pantry @ Court Street UMC 

        Linda Rootes, Coordinator 

May Statistics at a Glance 

Households Served:   

55 representing 122 members 

Ages Represented:   

12 children (0-4)  

22 children (5-17) 

56 adults (18-59)  

32 seniors (60+) 

General Food Pantry Donations: 

Approximately 3,000 pounds of food from Food 

Bank 

Approximately 350 pounds of food from Walmart  

 

Work Crews:   

Tuesday = 9     Thursday = 7    Friday = 7 

 

Bazaar Review 

Diane Burre Ludwig, 2019 Bazaar Chair  

Our original plans of meeting to review and  

assess the 2019 Bazaar were cancelled due to 

COVID-19 challenges.  We are now planning a 

meeting in mid-July - - perhaps in person or as 

a conference call.  This will give us time to see 

how our community is able to recover from  

current events and what local and state          

restrictions might be.    

 Page 9                                                                                                                                      Court Street UMC 



Letter from Breezy to Christians at Court Street UMC 

To Court Street UMC, 

What can I say at times like these, when every day 

we are informed of numbers of death and disease 

beyond our minds but not our hearts? Have you 

noticed that some of the networks are now putting 

a face on these numbers by giving a picture of 

some of the many who have been victims of the  

virus? These little sketches of people of many       

different ages and backgrounds, women, men, and 

children, white, Black, Latino people who loved and were loved, add a new dimension 

to the cold, hard statistics. 

This has caused me to reflect on all the many people who have had an impact on my 

life of nearly ninety years. So each day I spend some time remembering and reflecting 

on these people.  It may bring a smile, a tear, or a feeling of gratitude. It gives me 

something positive to focus on during these dreadful days.  As people of faith I know 

we will find our own way of coping. 

May God bless you as you do what you can to help and as you find positive outlets for 

lessening the sadness of the numbing numbers.  

PS. 

Some words to ponder. These words were written 400 years ago by John Donne, a  

British writer, but seem so current and relevant. “No man is an island entire of itself. 

Every man is a piece of the mainland.  Any man’s death diminishes me because I am     

involved in mankind. Therefore, never send to know for whom the bell tolls.  It tolls for 

thee.” We are all diminished by every person’s death in this pandemic. 

Love, peace, and grace 

Mary Beth Wimp aka Breezy 

We have moved in but are still sorting and putting things away. 

We are waiting for another bedroom to be built on!  Moving very 

slowly. Ray is having a time adjusting, but we will make it.  

Thanks for all the cards and prayers. 

Sincerely,  

Betty and Ray Dixon 

A Note From B.J. and R. Dixon 
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I 
 hope you have been listening to, and participating 

in, our online worship services.  Your program staff, 

support staff, and volunteer staff have been      

working so hard to provide worship opportunities        

in this time of social distancing. 

 

When the Council on Ministries met last week via    

conference call, we were talking about small group 

ministries, and I volunteered to lead a musical group 

with singing, a devotional, and prayer over ZOOM on 

Wednesday evenings. 

 

We have been trying to think of a name for this ministry because names are important.  I once served in 

a district where a former DS had asked for names for the District newsletter and promised to name the 

most requested one.  Some pastors got together and made a concerted effort and we ended up with 

DAVE.  DAVE the district newsletter.  When I was sharing this with a friend, he said "you should call it 

SOWN, for SINGING ON WEDNESDAY NIGHT, and Rebecca and I both agreed, we loved that. . . 

 

Here are the specifications for the service: 

 

 SOWN will be a Wednesday evening online small group meeting through ZOOM where you will 

log on via an e-mailed link. You do not have to have ZOOM installed on your computer or 

phone to participate.  Our first session will be on June 10, from 7:00-8:00 p.m. 

Everyone who would like to attend SOWN is welcome to log on either with full video, or audio  

only even by phone. 

If you want to sing "lustily and with good courage" but don't want anyone but your cat to hear 

you may engage the mute button.  It's the button at the bottom left of your screen.  If there's 

a red slash through it, you are muted.  If there's no red slash you are live and others can hear 

you.  If you don't see anyone covering their ears, bearing an odd expression on their face, 

sighing, or saying, "Bless your heart," you probably don't sound as bad as you think you 

sound. 

Rev. Jim is the maestro of this music ministry and will be our guide for the evening.  Though      

another will be hosting the gathering (running the tech side) in the name of the congregation, 

he's running the show.  Just like we would in the rehearsal setting, let's follow his lead. 

The person running the tech side of the gathering may mute participants as needed depending on 

the interference of background noise. 

Check your e-mail for our weekly SOWN music packet.  It will include an order for the evening's 

gathering along with the music we will sing.  No need to have a hymnal as the music will be 

provided.  Be sure to destroy/recycle the packet afterward so that we can abide by our music 

license. 

We will want to do a run through of this service in the next couple of weeks primarily with just the music 

team.  We will prepare a packet of music to be e-mailed to you for download so that we can sing       

together.  Because of licensing restrictions, you will need to delete the music or discard any hard copies 

you have made after the service.   

 

Reservations to receive the SOWN music packet will have to be in to the church office by Wednesday 

mornings 10 a.m. so that our administrative assistant can e-mail them out. 

 

Grace and Peace 

The Rev Jim West 
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Notes from the Organist’s (Computer) Keyboard 
Rev. Jim West, Minister of Music 



Raindrops on the Roof Campaign 

Diane Burre Ludwig, Chair, Mona Bartley and Linda Rootes, Committee 

Our campaign is feeling very blessed.  As of this newsletter date, we have reached our initial goal of 

$38,000!  Amazing!  Especially in these challenging times!  Many, many thanks to those of you that have 

already made a gift or pledge to reach our goal for the new roof.  It speaks to the sincere commitment 

of our church family.   

We are happy to report that roof repairs are underway!  In mid-May, crews from Missouri Builders     

Services began hoisting materials onto the Education Building roof.  With spring rains continuing, work 

is going as best it can. 

If you didn’t get your gift in yet, there are still opportunities to be a part of the campaign.   As with 

most roof leakage issues, we have found some internal repairs that will need to be made.  All funds   

received over the goal amount are being allocated to completing those repairs and replacements.  

Please consider a gift of $25, $50, $100 or more.  Each gift is welcomed and helps our church.  All        

donors to the campaign will be listed in the July newsletter.  

                      Report Date:  Friday, May 29, 2020     Campaign Goal:  $38,000 

                              One-time Gifts   $   26,960 

                              Pledges and payments               $   11,800 

                              Total to date                            $   38,760 

We look forward to welcoming everyone back to church, when the time is right, with no more worries 
about our Education Building roof.  Let the raindrops fall! 

Pictured:  1) Crew members from Missouri 

Builders Services  begin work on the roof  

2) Building materials begin to appear, indi-

cating progress, 3) Church roof flagged off, 

confirming renovations to passersby  

1.  

3.  

2.  
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Your Council on Ministries wants to strengthen the 

bonds of our congregation, help us build stronger 

relationships, and grow in our discipleship through 

small group ministries.  We are excited to offer 

three small groups throughout the summer.  You 

can participate in as many as you like or none at 

all.  But we encourage you to try at least one.  All 

groups will meet via Zoom which can be used from 

a computer or your phone with video or audio   

only.  Please contact the office to RSVP.  We will 

reach out to you with the information necessary to 

connect with each group.  All groups will begin the 

week of June 8. 

Tuesdays:  The first group will help us make sense 

of what happens to us when life seems to unravel 

around us.  This book discussion group will focus 

on Everything Happens for a Reason (and Other Lies 

Iõve Loved) by Kate Bowler.  The book is available in 

several formats through your favorite bookseller or 

through Amazon (Kindle $12.99; Paperback $12.50; 

Hardcover $12.88; Audiobook $14.70).  If you need 

assistance acquiring the book please contact the 

church office as soon as possible.  The group will 

meet from 10-11 a.m. beginning on June 16, 2020.  

Group Leader:  Linda Mealy. 

Wednesdays:  The second group, SOWN (Singing 

on Wednesday Nights), will take us deeper into the 

music of the series.  Rev. Stephen M. Fearing 

penned a hymn for each story in the series.  During 

SOWN we’ll also explore other music.  Learn more 

about this extension of our music ministry in Rev. 

Jim West’s article on page 3  This group will meet 

from 7-8 p.m. on Wednesdays beginning June 10, 

2020.  Group Leader:  Rev. Jim West. 

Thursdays:  The third group, Unraveling Our Souls, 

will unravel the resources in the accompanying 

series study journal.  While it will be helpful if 

you’ve created space in your week to complete the 

weekly Respond section in the Journal it is not    

required.  We will touch base on our wellness for 

the week, explore the fruit of our response, and 

pray together.  Contact the office to arrange to 

receive an edition of the study journal.  This group 

will gather from 6-7 p.m. on Thursday beginning 

June 11, 2020.  Group Leader:  Rev. Rebecca 

 

Small Groups Carry Worship Series into Your Week 

Summer Office Hours 

Even though our offices are closed to the general 

public indefinitely (see page 5 for the article about     

re-opening procedures) we are still maintaining 

weekly office hours so that the church can continue 

to operate as normal.  Our summer office hours are 

Monday 9 a.m.-12 p.m., and Wednesday and Friday,    

9 a.m.-5 p.m. If you need to drop by, get in touch 

with someone on the phone, or need a quick          

response to an email, these are the times someone 

will be readily available to accommodate.  
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Summer Worship Series Helps Us Find God  

When Our Plans Fall Apart 

As we move into the lazy, hazy days of summer in 

the lingering days of the pandemic we may be     

wondering what has happened to this year that 

held so much promise.  What happens when our 

world falls apart?  How do we press onward when 

our tightly knit plans unravel into loose threads?  

What do we become when our identity—or the 

path we’re on—comes undone?  What if all of this 

is not the end we fear it will be? 

In our unravelling, sometimes life surprises us with 

unexpected joy, love, and hope—with a new             

beginning we couldn’t have imagined.  Sometimes 

we need God to unravel us, for we long to be 

changed.  Our summer worship series beginning 

on Sunday, June 7, 2020 explores 12 stories of         

unraveled shame, identity, fear, grief, dreams, and 

expectations.  These are stories where God meets 

us in the spiraling, unraveling our plans—and us—

into something new. 

We invite you to join us on the journey with the 

Master Crafter who knits together again everything 

this pandemic has seemingly unraveled.  A study 

journal accompanies the series.  Each week you’ll 

have the opportunity to reflect on the focus    

scripture, original artwork, the story of the artist’s 

inspiration, and prompts for going deeper by      

looking, reflecting, writing, and praying.  If you 

would like an Unraveled Study Journal to   

strengthen your faith journey through the series 

please contact the office (573) 642-5721 and we’ll 

make arrangements to get one to you. 

 

We Need Your Recipes! 

As we continue to record and publish our virtual sermons, we are also 

wanting to  offer members/viewers the opportunity to dine on tasty foods 

while watching. Our Easter series has centered on the act of breaking 

bread, and although Easter season is now behind us, we think it’s still a 

great idea to eat foods that bring us joy and fill us with gratitude as we 

watch each week’s service.  We are currently compiling a list of treasured 

recipes from members of our community and posting them on our website 

under the “Easter 2020” tab. If you would like to contribute a personal    

recipe to share with others, please send us a copy and we will happily put it 

on the site! 
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Congratulations to Our Scholarship Recipients 

The scholarship committee met and reviewed information on 12 applicants.  The selection committee 

reviewed information provided by the applicants and awarded funds based on financial need,             

community and church involvement, an individual faith-based belief statement, and complete               

application documents.   

 

The following high school graduating seniors received funds from the Vince and Lola Watson and/or 

the Rosser Scholarship funds. 

 

                              Sierra Barker   Rachel Pezold 

                              Trent Dunn   Parker Smiley 

                            Audrey Nichols           Gage Vandeloecht 

 

The following returning students received scholarships funds for the 2020-21 academic year. 

                            

                          Skylar Barker 

                            Lucas Gray 

 

Look for additional information in future newsletters as we request these students to share their educa-

tional journey with us.   

Survey on Reopening Church 

Many of our congregation are     

concerned about reopening the 

church.  With that in mind, the 

Council on Ministries team decided 

to undertake a survey to reach out 

and ask members their thoughts and       

feelings about it.  Linda Rootes and 

Diane Burre Ludwig spearheaded 

the questionnaire with distribution 

to all those who typically attend   

services.  Mary Ann Echelmeier, Jan 

Finke, Sue Lippincott, and Linda    

Williams assisted with phone        

outreach. 

Results are coming back and we 

hope to have all the information ready for the Administrative Council in early June.  A decision will then 

be made about when and how to open the church, as we follow      current state and local guide-

lines.  Safety of our congregation is the primary concern.  Thank you for your input on the survey and 

your patience as we work though these new situations.  

Our online worship service is proving very popular and we will continue it for the foreseeable future. 
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